# **Maybole Medical Practice**

# **Practice Newsletter**

# **Spring/Summer 2022**

#### **PUBLIC HOLIDAYS**

Please note the practice will be closed on the following public holiday dates:

Friday 15<sup>th</sup> + Monday 18<sup>th</sup> April Monday 2<sup>nd</sup> May Friday 3<sup>rd</sup> June

If you require assistance on these days please contact NHS 24 on 111.

#### WELCOME

The practice would like to welcome back Dr Barr after her maternity leave.

## PRACTICE WEBSITE

Our Practice website www.maybolemedicalpractice.co.uk

## **ONLINE PATIENT ACCESS SERVICE**

Please note we have suspended online booking of appointments until further notice.

If you have not yet registered for Patient Access and wish to do so, please contact reception by telephone in the first instance.

#### **PRESCRIPTIONS**

You can now order your prescriptions by telephone, prescription request forms in reception, online patient access and via our practice website. When ordering please state which pharmacy you wish us to send your prescription to.

Please **DO NOT ORDER** your prescriptions early and only order what you require as medications are not in short supply.

### **EXTENDED HOURS ENHANCED SERVICE**

The practice is offering a limited number of prearranged early morning consultations on Tuesday and Thursday mornings between 8am and 9am. These appointments are intended for patients who find it difficult to have appointments during normal surgery hours, perhaps due to work and travel commitments.

### **APPOINTMENTS**

In response to the latest government advice we are triaging all appointment requests over the phone. Please **DO NOT ATTEND** the surgery but instead phone 01655 882708 and one of the clinicians will phone you back. If you require to be seen, the clinician will arrange this with you.

Please attend your appointment alone unless you need help from a carer or family member. Please arrive as close to your appointment time as possible. Anyone not attending an appointment will be asked to wait outside.

### **GETTING YOUR TEST RESULTS**

Please note, it is the patient's responsibility to ring up for results of any tests carried out.

Please allow one week before calling for your results, unless the Doctor or Nurse has advised you otherwise. You can call the surgery **between 10:00am and 5:00pm**. If the result or letter follows from a hospital appointment, please allow 10-14 working days.

The practice has a strict policy regarding confidentiality and data protection. We will only release test results to the person to whom they relate unless that person has given prior permission for the release of this data or they are not capable of understanding the results. The Receptionists are trained to give out the information that the GP has written on the result, but are not qualified to give out any further information.

### **TRAVEL VACCINES**

If you are going abroad, make sure your immunisations are up to date.

Please complete our 'Travel Health Questionnaire', and return at least eight weeks before you travel. These forms are available from the reception desk or our website.

You can also contact The Travel Clinic at Dalrymple Pharmacy on 01292 560 931

Email: info@dalrymplepharmacy.co.uk

#### **CORONAVIRUS**



For the most up to date information please visit: www.nhsinform.scot/coronavirus

## LISTENING TO YOU

What you told us:

Some patients have been complaining that they find it difficult to use EMIS access to order their prescriptions.

What we did:

We have now added a new form onto the Practice website that also allows you to order your prescription without having to contact us.

You will find it here:

www.maybolemedicalpractice.co.uk Prescriptions

### WHEN YOU'RE ILL, KNOW WHO TO TURN TO

To find out more visit

https://www.nhsaaa.net/services-a-to-z/whenvoure-ill-know-who-to-turn-to/



### **COMING SOON**

We hope to introduce Medical Messenger in the near future. The practice will keep you updated when this service is available.



#### **GP PRACTICE CHANGES**

Please be kind, we are open, we always have been, we are just doing things differently to keep everyone as safe as possible during this challenging time.

Our doctors will speak to you by telephone in the first instance, and if you require to be seen face to face this will be arranged.

Please be kind. We do care and we are trying to do our very best at a very busy time, while experiencing our own staff shortages due to the virus.











